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STAFF REPORT 

DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
MAY 8, 2008 
 
4. APPLICATION: Z08-005 
 Location: 5067 OLENTANGY RIVER ROAD (43219), being 0.51± 

acres located at the northwest corner of Olentangy 
River and Bethel Roads (010-0102424). 

 Existing Zoning: CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
 Request:                        CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
 Proposed Use: Gasoline sales and commercial development. 
 Applicant(s):  BP Products North America; c/o Richard C. Brahm, Atty.; 

Plank and Brahm; 145 East Rich Street; Columbus, OH 
43215. 

 Property Owner(s): BP Exploration and Oil, Inc; PO Box 1548-Property Tax 
Department, Warrenville, IL 60555. 

 Planner: Dana Hitt, AICP; 645-2395; dahitt@columbus.gov 
 

 

BACKGROUND: 
 

 

o The site is developed with an existing gasoline station. The applicant is applying for a 
rezoning to CPD, Commercial Planned Development District in order to remove and 
reconstruct the existing gas station, adding a larger convenience store in the 
process. 

 
o To the north is an office building zoned in the C-2, Commercial District.  To the south 

across Olentangy River Road is a bank zoned in the C-2, Commercial District, and a 
restaurant zoned in the C-4, Commercial District. To the east across Olentangy River 
Road is a multi-family development in the R, Rural District.  To the west is a bank 
zoned in the C-2, Commercial District. 

 
o The site is located within the boundaries of the Northwest Plan (2007), but not within 

a subarea with specific recommendations.   
 
o The Commercial Planned Development text is based on the current Commercial 

Planned Development text adopted in 1988 but contains updated commitments and 
the elimination of outdated and /or redundant provisions.  Due to the requirements 
for additional right-of-way the applicant is requesting setback variances from 
Olentangy River Road and Bethel Road for the canopy, dumpster and building 

mailto:dahitt@columbus.gov


 Z08-005  ORD1479-2008 

envelope.  The variances are due primarily to the requirement of right-of-way and are 
supportable although Staff believes that the proposal is approaching the limits for the 
intensity of development on the site. 

 
o The Columbus Thoroughfare Plan identifies Olentangy River Road as a 4-2 arterial 

requiring 50 feet of right-of-way from the centerline and Bethel Road as a 4-2D 
arterial requiring 60 feet from centerline.   

 
 
CITY DEPARTMENTS RECOMMENDATION:  Approval.   
 
The requested CPD, Commercial Planned Development District would permit the 
redevelopment of the existing gas station site.  The request is consistent with the 
Northwest Plan (2007) and the established zoning and development patterns of the 
area.  The variances are due primarily to the requirement of right-of-way and are 
supportable although Staff feels that the proposal is approaching the limits for the 
intensity of development on the site. 
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7050 Alan 
Schwartzwalder Street 

5.8± acres 
R to M 


